May 2025



Experiencing the power of God, Transforming the Future.

GOOD NEWS CLUBS WRAP UP FOR THE 2024-2025 SCHOOL YEAR



Good News Club Students at J.W. Seabrook Elementary

He has become my salvation.

Isaiah 12:2b

What a truth to celebrate! As the school year comes to a close, our Good News Club children and volunteers are celebrating all that God has accomplished this year. 434 children were reached with the Gospel—and most exciting of all, 16 children made professions of faith in Jesus Christ! Lives are being touched, families

being impacted, and eternal decisions being made! Every Bible verse memorized, every song sung, every game played, and every lesson taught was a seed planted for the Kingdom.

Good News Club® is more than just fun, it exists to evangelize boys and girls with the Gospel of Jesus Christ and to disciple them in the Word of

of God, encouraging them to become part of a local church and live out their faith.

We want to say a heartfelt thank you to each volunteer who poured time, energy, and love into leading these clubs. Whether you taught a lesson, led a song, handed out snacks,



or simply prayed faithfully—you played a vital role in this eternal work.

As we look toward the summer and begin preparing for 5-Day Clubs, please join us in praying for each of the children reached at the 12 schools we worked with this year—that their faith would grow, their hearts would remain tender, and their families would be drawn to the truth of the Gospel.

Special Prayer Requests for CEF Sandhills Staff

- For our local director, Bill Jones, who is undergoing cancer treatment
- For the safe delivery of baby Tobias, son of Veronica (admin assistant)

THANK YOU FROM THE BOTTOM OF OUR HEARTS!

We are so grateful to the 180 friends who joined us for the CYIA Annual Fundraising Banquet! Because of your generosity, \$21,793 was given on April 26th toward our initial \$35,000 goal! When combined with pledges and a matching donation, God has provided for thousands of children to hear the gospel this summer! If you could not attend or would still like to contribute, it's not too late! To everyone who gave, prayed, or committed to serve —thank you. We are grateful to have you standing with us in ministry.

Pictured:
CYIA missionaries
Banquet attendees
Avery Hall sharing testimony
Steve & Sara Anderson
Decorating team: Charlene, Jan,
Cathy & Courtney













Together, we press on—for the children, for the Gospel, and for the glory of God! Your support is helping train and send out teens to share the love of Jesus with children this summer. Thank you for believing in the mission and investing in eternity. We couldn't do this without you!

UPCOMING EVENTS



CEF INTERNATIONAL CONFERENCE

5/19-5/24 RIDGECREST CONFERENCE CENTER, BLACK MOUNTAIN, NC FOR MORE INFORMATION OR TO REGISTER:





CHILDREN'S GOOD NEWS SPECTACULAR IN FAYETTEVILLE

JUNE 28, 2025 10AM- 3PM CROWN COMPLEX EXPO CENTER, FAYETTEVILLE, NC





CEF Sandhills 4054 Church St. Wade. NC 28395



910) 779-4978



cefsandhills com



efsandhillsnc@gmail.com